
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

February 5, 1990 

The Mayor and Board of Commissioners of the Town of Englewood met in regular 
session, Tuesday, February 5, 1990 at 7:30 p.m. in the Assembly Room at City Hall. 

Mayor Conner called the meeting to order with Commissioners:  Brown, Long, 
Armstrong, and Cass present.  Recorder C.A. Goodin was also present. 

A moment of silence was observed before reviewing the previous minutes of the regular 
and called meetings.  Motion was then made by Armstrong, seconded by Long to accept 
the minutes of the regular meeting held in January and the called meeting held in 
January.  All ayes. 

Jane Flowers and Patsy Decker were present informing the Board that they had 
attended a meeting on Downtown Revitalization in Etowah.  The object of the meeting 
was to look into ways of improving downtown areas of cities. 

They Mayor then asked Flowers and Decker if they would attend a seminar sponsored 
by the Knox Area section of the Tennessee Chapter, America Planning Association to be 
held in Pigeon Forge on February 23.  Flowers and Decker agreed to attend. 

Utility Service representative Frank Bourne was present asking that the Board give 
consideration to the proposal that had been presented in reference to upkeep of water 
tanks. 

Lee Robinson was present asking the Board to consider the installation of a waterline on 
Hwy 39 near the Packing House.  The Board stated that a six inch line would be required 
and that a plan would have to be sent to the State and approved before any further 
consideration could be made. 

The Board then discussed the request for gas installation on the James Burnette 
property.  Mr. Goodin stated that the cost would be in the area of $1000.00.  A motion 
was made by Cass, seconded by Armstrong to install gas at the Burnette residence.  All 
ayes.  The Board then informed me. Burnette that they could not give him a definite 
time that the installation would be done. 

Scout leaders Bill and Diane Constance were present to discuss conflict between Senior 
Citizens and Scouts concerning both parties use of the Community Center.  The Board 
informed the Constance's that Police Chief Hershell Jack would check into the matter 
and inform the Board of what the problem was. 

Police Chief Hershell Jack requested that the Board continue to pay the Drug Task Force 
Officer's salary for another six months.  Jim Hitson, acting director of the Drug Task 
Force was present in support of Chief Jack.  MR. Hitson explained to the Board that the 
Drug Task Force was hoping to become self-supporting in the near future.  Motion was 



made by Cass, seconded by Armstrong to support the Drug Task Force officer for three 
months with the stipulation that any funds recovered by the Drug Task Force would be 
paid to the General Funs to cover this salary.  All ayes. 

Mr. Goodin informed the Board that the owner of Newman Trailer Park had requested 
permission to place water meters at each trailer at the owner's expense.  The Board 
agreed that there would be no problem with this. 

The Board instructed Mr. Goodin to purchase a gear box for the Sewer Plant that was in 
need of repair. 

The Board stated that all the part-time police officers be paid $4.75 per hour.  The Board 
also stated that Reserve Officers be used on weekends instead of part -time officers. 

Commissioner Long stated that all employees must use purchase orders when 
purchasing any items costing over $50.00 

Motion was made by Brown, seconded by Armstrong that regular Dispatchers be paid 
for time worked if called in to relieve another dispatcher in an emergency situation.  All 
Ayes. 

Motion was made by Armstrong, seconded by Brown that the meeting be adjourned.  All 
Ayes. 

Wanda F. Conner                                                                C. A. Goodin                                 
Mayor                                                                                  Recorder 

 


